

Bearwood Primary and Nursery School Newsletter



29TH APRIL 2022: NEWSLETTER 13

Summer Term 1

Email: school@bearwood.poole.sch.uk

Contact: 01202590703







Website: www.bearwood.poole.sch.uk





Head Teacher: Mrs Bennett



Important Dates

SUMMER TERM 2022

Monday 25th April to Friday 22nd July 2022

2nd May Bank Holiday 3RD MAY JUBILEE BANK HOLIDAY

13th May - Maple 1 Boat Trip

18th May - KS2 Lighthouse trip to see The Bournemouth Symphony Orchestra

Half Term

30th May to 3rd June 2022

(INSET Days 25th April & 6th June -School closed to pupils)

Sports Day

28th June (Reserve 5th July) KS1 morning & KS2 afternoon

AUTIMN TERM 2022

Thursday 1st September to Friday 16th December 2022

(1st and 2nd September INSET Days - school closed to pupils)

Half Term

24th to 28th October 2022

SPRING TERM 2023

Tuesday 3rd January to Friday 31st March 2023

(3rd January INSET day - School closed to pupils)

Half Term

13th to 17th February 2023

Easter Holiday

Monday 3rd April to Friday 14th April 2023

SUMMER TERM 2023

Monday 17th April to Friday 21st July 2023

(17th April INSET Day - School closed to pupils)

Half Term

Monday 29th May to Friday 2nd June 2023

(5th June INSET Day - School closed to pupils)





Every child has the right to an education which develops their ability, personality and talents to the full. It should encourage children to respect human rights and their own and other cultures. It should also help them to learn to live peacefully, protect the environment and respect other people.'

Article 29, UNCRC (United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child)

Headteacher's Update

I am delighted to announce that Mrs Guarguaglini has now officially been appointed as Deputy Head Teacher of Bearwood Primary and Nursery School. Well done Mrs Guarguaglini!! It has been so nice seeing all the clubs running this week. There are still spaces if you would like to sign up your children. It was also so lovely to hear the after school music lessons back in action!

Polite reminder-jumpers

Please can we ask that all jumpers and cardigans are clearly named. As the warmer weather is coming our children do tend to abandon their jumpers during break-times. It is so much easier to return them to their rightful owners if they are clearly named. Thank you.

Jubilee Day Please remember that we will not be in school on TUESDAY 3RD MAY. Schools are able to select an additional day, as the Diamond Jubilee falls during the Summer Half Term. We have chosen to take the day after the May Bank Holiday.



Please can we again remind everyone to be mindful of our neighbours on Barons Road and surrounding areas and park considerately, please do not park across residents driveways!

* PLEASE DO NOT PARK ON THE ROUNDABOUT TO **DROP YOUR CHILD OFF ***

Traffic Enforcement Officers will be attending on an adhoc basis.

SUMMER AFTERSCHOOL CLUBS

As we are no longer having AFCB after school football club on Monday's, we are delighted to welcome Stars Football Club each Wednesday's 27/04/22 - 25/05/22 -Limited Spaces available

Stars Multi-Sports each Thursday – 28/04/22 to 26/05/22 – Limited Spaces Available £3:00 per session or £15:00 for the 5 weeks

Copies of the letters are available in the school office





We are delighted to introduce our new BCP Navigator Charlotte Vernon. Charlotte works for BCP Council in the Early Help Team. She has a wealth of experience supporting children and families and we are very pleased to be welcoming her to the Bearwood community.

Charlotte will be with us in school on Mondays and Thursdays and she will be running a range of parenting programmes and groups as well as sessions with some of our children. She will also be available for one-off sessions for parents/carers who would like advice, support or guidance with a range of parenting concerns including routines and boundaries, positive behaviour management and signposting to local support services. If you would like to make an appointment to see Charlotte please contact Miss Prince via the school office on 01202 590703.

Charlotte will be hosting a coffee morning on **Monday 23rd May** from **8:30-9:30am** to introduce herself. Please pop along to the Community Room after drop-off for a coffee and a biscuit and to say hello!





What is County Lines?

County lines is a form of criminal exploitation. County line gangs use young people to prepare, store, deliver and sell drugs around the country or within the local communities by using coercion, intimidation, debt bondage (creating a debt the child has to pay back), violence and/or grooming. The 'lines' refer to mobile phones that are used to control a young person who is delivering drugs.

What are the risks to young people?

- Young people may have to travel long distances to places they do not know, visiting or staying at unsafe properties to
 deliver and/or sell drugs and return the proceeds of the sale.
 - Exploiters are known to stage "muggings" where young people are robbed of these drugs or money and can be subsequently punished through violence; this is to instil fear and create a debt to the exploiter. Threats and violence to control young people is a major feature of county lines exploitation.
 - Many young people who are being exploited through involvement in county lines will carry knives and weapons for
 protection, raising the risk of serious injury.

How can children be protected from harm?

All staff at Bearwood Primary and Nursery School have received training in county lines to help them recognise the signs of involvement in county lines and how to report safeguarding concerns appropriately. If you have any questions about county lines, please contact a member of the school safeguarding team.

Safeguarding/Child Protection

Bearwood Primary and Nursery School is committed to the safeguarding and welfare of children and expects all staff and volunteers to share this commitment.

If you have any concerns, please contact the following people through the school office:

The designated child protection/safeguarding officer is: Mrs Laura Bennett, Headteacher. Our Pupil Engagement and Welfare Officer is: Miss Olivia Prince